Hatchell Wood Primary School Plumpton Park Road Bessacarr Doncaster South Yorkshire DN4 6SL



Tel: 01302 538108

Email: admin@hatchellwood.doncaster.sch.uk Website: www.hatchellwood.doncaster.sch.uk

## Learning and Growing Together

Wednesday, 17 May 2017

## Dear Parents/Carers,

As some of you are aware a pushchair was stolen from school during Parents Open Morning last Friday. We can reassure you that the person responsible was not a stranger that had come onto the premises. The matter is currently being investigated by the police. The children were all in school and under staff supervision at the time. As you are aware Friday mornings have been suspended until the Governing body has had an opportunity to review the best way to allow parent/carer access without compromising property within school.

We are also being vigilant on doors in the morning and any parent/carer that wishes to pass on a message may do so via the adult on the door. If it is a longer discussion that is needed then the teachers will be available and have more time at the end of the day. You are always welcome to ring up and make an appointment to ensure the teacher is available.

We were concerned about the number of offensive and inaccurate comments that were placed on facebook over the weekend about the school and pupils. Although this was a very small number of parents we felt we needed to remind all parents about the legal implications which you can read on the facebook letter on the website.

Although this has been an isolated incident, if you still have concerns please contact the school office to make an appointment with myself or Mr Bullock.

Yours sincerely,

J Harris Headteacher

Safeguarding children is everyone's responsibility. If you have any concerns about a child, please telephone 01302 737777













